BCHS SBDM Meeting Minutes
November 13, 2019

Bath County High School

Site Based Council

MEETING OF NOVEMBER 13, 2019
The BCHS Site Based Council meeting of November 13, 2019 was called to order by Mrs. Melanie Erwin, Bath County High School Principal at 4:02 p.m. in the conference room.  The following council members were present: Joy Bodine, Melanie Erwin, Rana Flora, Keri Johnson, Robert Rawlings and Leslie Workman.
Public Comment - None
Opening Business
20-028
Approval of Agenda – Mrs. Leslie Workman moved to approve the meeting agenda.  Mr. Robert Rawlings provided a second and motion passed by consensus.

20-029
September 11, 2019 SBDM Meeting Minutes – Mrs. Joy Bodine moved to approve the minutes of the September 11, 2019 SBDM meeting.  Mr. Robert Rawlings provided a second and motion passed by consensus.

Financial
20-030
September 2019 Financial Report – Mrs. Leslie Workman moved to approve the September 2019 financial report.  Mrs. Keri Johnson provided a second and motion passed by consensus.
20-031
October 2019 Financial Report – Mrs. Keri Johnson moved to approve the October 2019 financial report.  Mr. Robert Rawlings provided a second and motion passed by consensus.
New Business 

20-032
Instructional and Fee Replacement Budget Reallocation  – Mrs. Melanie Erwin reviewed information regarding the 2019-2020 reallocation and shared proposed  changes from the draft budget approved in the Spring of 2019.  Mrs. Joy Bodine moved to approve the 2019-2020 Instructional Budget and Fee Replacement budget reallocation as presented.  Mrs. Leslie Workman provided a second and motion passed by consensus. 
20-033
Title I Budget – Mrs. Melanie Erwin reviewed information regarding the BCHS 2019-2020 Title I Budget.  Mrs. Leslie Workman moved to approve the 2019-2020 Title I Budget as presented.  Mr. Robert Rawlings provided a second and motion passed by consensus.

Consultation
Mrs. Melanie Erwin reviewed information pertaining to coaching positions that had been 

filled following e-mail consultation with SBDM Council members.  They are as follows:  Co-

Cheerleading Coaches, Casey Razor and Tammy Staton; Head Bass Fishing Coach, Michelle

 Lyons; and Assistant Bass Fishing Coach, Dewayne Carpenter.  This shall serve as final 

consultation for these positions.

Review
20-034
SBDM By-Laws and Policies – The BCHS SBDM Council members reviewed and discussed at length the BCHS SBDM By-Laws presented.  As the SBDM Council members went thru the document (via smartboard), several changes were noted.  Mrs. Leslie Workman moved to approve the BCHS SBDM By-Laws with amendments as discussed.  Mr. Robert Rawlings provided a second and motion passed by consensus.  
20-035
School Safety Report – The BCHS 2020 School Safety Report was presented.  Mrs. Leslie Workman moved to approve the BCHS School Safety Report.  Mr. Robert Rawlings provided a second and motion passed by consensus.

20-036
BCHS High School Assurances – Mrs. Leslie Workman moved to approve the BCHS High School Assurances.  Mrs. Keri Johnson provided a second and motion passed by consensus.

20-037 
BCHS Needs Assessment – Mrs. Leslie Workman moved to approve the BCHS Needs Assessment.  Mrs. Keri Johnson provided a second and motion passed by consensus.

20-038
BCHS SBDM Family Involvement Policy – 1st Reading – Mrs. Melanie Erwin presented a proposed Family Involvement Policy for SBDM Council’s review and consideration.  Following a discussion, Mrs. Keri Johnson moved to approve the 1st reading of the BCHS SBDM Family Involvement Policy with changes noted.  Mr. Robert Rawlings provided a second and motion passed by consensus.
Other Business
Custodial Position – Mrs. Melanie Erwin shared information regarding the status of filling the 

newly created custodian position.  
CSIP – Mrs. Melanie Erwin informed SBDM Council members the CSIP would require 

approval in December and gave the option of having a meeting or taking care of this

business via e-mail.  Council members opted to take care of approving the CSIP via e-mail.

BCHS SBDM Policies – In preparation for reviewing and revising the BCHS SBDM

 policies beginning in January 2020, Mrs. Melanie Erwin asked that all SBDM Council 

members access the school’s website and start reviewing current policies.  
Adjournment

20-039
Adjournment - Mrs. Leslie Workman moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:27 p.m.  Mr. Robert Rawlings provided a second and motion passed by consensus.
